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Dear Commissioners: 

We very much appreciate Planning Staff’s hard work in processing our application and the 
Planning Commission’s consideration of our project on May 9, 2019. 

As you know, we have worked very hard on developing the proposed Hayward Station project 
proposal to help revitalize downtown, restore and rehabilitate one of Hayward’s signature 
buildings, and provide an important source of tax revenue for the City with a fastidiously diligent 
eye on compliance with all laws and ensuring the health, safety, and welfare of the 
neighborhood. We were, therefore, disappointed to see that one letter of generalized opposition 
to the project was submitted to the Planning Commission. 

The letter argues that there is a “correlation between the location of dispensaries and adolescent 
cannabis use” and that, therefore, the Hayward Station project should move to a less “family 
friendly” part of town. We strenuously disagree. 

First, we note that the project opponent’s own citation to the 2018 San Francisco Study: 
“Cannabis Legalization in San Francisco A Health Impact Assessment,” concedes that the 
scientific literature examining the impacts of cannabis retailers on cannabis use by minors is 
“extremely limited” and provides “mixed findings.” Further, we note that the project opponent 
chose to only selectively (and deceptively) quote from the San Francisco study. That same study 
goes on to say: “Conversely, some studies have also found no association between the density of 
medical cannabis dispensaries and specific issues such as violent or property crimes, recent 
cannabis use by certain adolescents groups (12th graders), or lifetime cannabis use.” Further, the 
San Francisco study cited by the project opponent specifically finds with concern that many 
California jurisdictions are disproportionally locating dispensaries in lower-income communities 
and communities of color. Ironically, instead of supporting the location of Hayward Station 
downtown, the project opponent advocates locating Hayward Station in a less “family friendly” 
part of town.  
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Second, we note that numerous other studies have found no correlation between the 
establishment of cannabis dispensaries and upticks in youth consumption. For example, a study 
published in Preventative Medicine, Volume 91 (October 2016),1 found that the availability of 
medical marijuana dispensaries was not associated with use of marijuana among adolescents. 

Third, we take offense to the notion that the Hayward Station project is somehow inconsistent 
with a “family friendly” part of town. Hayward Station is a local business, owned and operated 
by six people, each of which is devoted to family and community. The fact that our project will 
not be open to or sell products to minors does not make it inconsistent with the wholesomeness 
of the downtown area. Trader Joe’s, Whole Foods, Safeway, and all the rest sell alcohol to those 
over 21-years of age, and the significant adverse effects of alcohol are very well known, yet no 
reasonable person would consider these establishments hostile to “families.”  

Fourth, Hayward Station will do a much better job than Trader Joe’s, Whole Foods, Safeway, 
and all the rest at shielding minors from exposure to products intended solely for adults. In 
consultation with a professional security company, we developed a detailed security plan which 
was reviewed by the City’s Police Department and incorporated into the project conditions of 
approval. No minors whatsoever will be admitted into the building. No person under 21 years of 
age will be employed at the business. At least two security guards will be on site at all times. At 
least one guard will be stationed at the entrance to check identification cards for all individuals 
seeking entry into the building to ensure that they are 21 years or older (and 18 years or older 
with a medical marijuana card). ID scanners will be used to verify authenticity of IDs for all 
patrons. Other security measures include approximately 20 CCTV cameras, detailed background 
checks for all employees, and detailed source to sale tracking of all cannabis products to ensure 
that nothing gets unlawfully diverted. 

For all of these reasons, we ask the Planning Commission to dismiss the inappropriate suggestion 
that Hayward Station will, somehow, correlate to an uptick in the unlawful consumption by 
minors of cannabis products and that it should, therefore, be excluded from a “family friendly” 
part of town.  
 

Sincerely yours, 

 

Sid Afshar 
CEO, Hayward Station, Inc.  

                                                        1 https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0091743516301918?np=y  
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